COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, February 13, 2006

QUESTION 42

Question: Councillor E. Tuffy

To ask the Manager if the IDA Planning Application for an IC Manufacturing and Research Facility in Grange Castle Business Park has been received by the Planning Department and if he will provide a summary report on the application?

Reply:

An application for planning permission was received by the Council from IDA Ireland on 27/01/2006 – Register Reference SD06A/0049 refers. for an Advance Integrated Circuit Manufacturing Facility and Research Campus on a 145 acre site. described as  consisting of a four storey Integrated Circuit Production Building with Plant Room over, sized approximately 103,000sq. meters, a four storey Headquarters Building sized approximately 13,000sq. meters, a four storey Manufacturing Support Building sized approximately 39,000 sq. meters, a Central Utilities and Water Treatment Building sized approximately 12,000sq. meters, a two storey test and assembly/labatory building sized approximately 20,000sq. meters and a Services Yard for Plant and Equipment, and its associated Tank Farm, a covered Drum Recycling Storage area, a single storey 110kv Electrical Station with Underground Supplies, a Bulk Gas and Liquids Storage and a Nitrogen Gas Generation Facility, Water Storage Tanks, parking for approximately 1,506 cars, a sustaining contractors compound and two storey Contractor Support Building sized approximately 4,300 square meters and 1,225 contractor car parking spaces (approximately), a two storey Engineering Support Building sized approximately 6,700 square meters and extensive landscaping and ancillary site works.  The campus and its associated facilities will comprise of a series of modularised production units that will be built to need during the 10 year lifetime sought by this permission.  Permission will be sought also to build the complex in phases.  The development consists of an activity for which a licence, under Part IV of the Environmental Protection Agency Act, 1992 (as amended by the Protection of the Environment Act, 2003), is required.  An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) has been prepared in respect of the application for planning permission and is submitted with the application 

A decision is due in respect of this application on or before 22/03/2006.

